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BIDEFORD BOWLING CLUB
Chingswell Street, Bideford EX39 2NG

President: Paul Debnam
Minutes of the General Purposes Committee held on Friday 14 January 2022.
1. Members Attending
P Debnam, E Blight, B Capps-Jenner, R Ellis, C Headon, M Headon, B Hughes, 
C Rockey, J Rockey, G Rundle, M Blight
2. Apologies


M Braunton, N Fowler, A Weston
3. Obituaries


Roy Parsons (Past Member and Past Trustee)
4. Minutes


The minutes of the last meeting held on Friday 15 October 2021 having been

circulated were reviewed and accepted. Proposed by Liz Blight and seconded by Paul Debnam. Carried.
5. Matters arising 

Nothing that will not be dealt with in the main meeting.
6. Correspondence

None
7. Treasurer 


Liz confirmed our current financial position:

· Current Account balance is £32,073.
· Barry Dymond Account balance is £1,070
Even with some confusion over the organization, the Christmas Coffee Morning had still made £130 for the Club and thanks go to all involved.

Insurance would be due shortly and this would be in the region of £1,800.
Charlie Headon noted that as we (hopefully) start to come out of the worst of the pandemic, the Club is in a reasonably healthy financial position and our current membership is far stronger than most other clubs in the area.
8. Sundry Accounts

HSBC and most other Banks had introduced charges for ‘charitable’ accounts 



such as ours and therefore both the Short Mat and Tournament accounts had 



been closed to avoid further monthly charges. It should be noted that in future



we will be paying a £5pm maintenance charge on our main (and now only 




account) plus a 40p charge for all cheque deposits and a %age of all cash 




deposits. A reconciliation of income and expenditure for Short Mat and 




Tournament will be kept so that the nett result can be included in the Annual




Club Accounts.

9. Match Organizer              Barrie handed draft Fixture Lists to Bob & Margaret (Captains for 2022) for 
information and comment. He had taken an informed guess as to the Triples League fixtures.

Barrie had also renamed the Monday Spoons as ‘Club Nights’ in anticipation of attracting family and friends to make this more of a social occasion.
Devon Patrons were due to play here on 2 June, but this has now been named as a holiday in celebration of the Queen’s Jubilee. He proposed extending the season by a week and rescheduling Devon Patrons and the Captain/President to the last two weekends.
Should the Truro match be weekday or weekend? The Committee were confident that we could get at least 6 triples teams out whatever day was chosen. Barrie would go back and arrange suitable date with Truro.
POST MEETING NOTE: The match at Truro will be on Saturday 17 September and the President v Captain match will be on Saturday 24 September.
10. G&E


Bob was concerned that the organization of the Christmas Coffee morning had 
fallen short as there was some confusion over responsibilities. Michael has produced a draft document outlining Committee and Officer duties and responsibilities and this would be circulated to all Committee members for comment/improvement now that Paul and Barry have had their initial oversight.

11. Membership 

There were no pending applications.
12. Tournament 2022

With only 4 names put forward at the AGM, the Tournament could not be run.
Barrie outlined our options:

· Appeal directly to members to help; another 6 names minimum would be required.

· Run the Tournament, but ask for assistance from VP to run things their end.

· Limit entries and run the Tournament at the Strand only.
· Make the Tournament joint with VP.

· Cancel.

The Committee were of the opinion that entries would probably be well down this year, even assuming that there would be no ‘Covid’ restrictions. After much discussion, it was decided to limit the entries to Strand only and to put this to VP to get their views. The Tournament started off as a Strand only event and was built up; after the pandemic this is probably what we will have to do again.
13. Green Committee

Many members had already put themselves forward to help with mowing and 



general green maintenance. A soil analysis had been very positive and only 



showed that iron was present in slightly higher quantities than the ideal. Other 



minerals were pretty much within expected margins. An annual maintenance 



regime had been produced for the team to work to. It was agreed that we ask





Ken if he would keep a watching brief over the machinery and give advice





if required. 

14. Recruitment Etc.

Barrie was keen that we start to look positively at ways to introduce new 
bowlers. Some of his suggestions were:

· Contact other sports clubs.
· Contact major employers and local authority social clubs.

· Contact schools (Michael to provide email address of local organizer).

· Create a ‘buddy’ system to introduce new members to the club. (NOTE: a ‘Introduction’ Booklet has now been produced for handing to all new members.)

· Create a sign to welcome people off the street to come in and watch when we have games on.

15. Communication

Barrie felt that the pandemic had taught us that communication was more

important than ever. He suggested that we produce a newsletter that could go 

on the website and be handed out to those without access to the internet. Our website is being used more and more and perhaps we could increase our presence on Facebook.

Barrie, Charlie & Grace agreed to form a small sub-committee to formulate an action plan for member recruitment and general communication.
16. AOB


None.



As there was no further business the President declared the meeting closed at 11.40am.

The next GP Committee meeting will be on Friday 25 February at 10.00am.
Signed...............................................................
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